## City of Hancock

## Cemetery Board of Trustees Special Meeting

June 12, 2019

11:00 A.M.

Members Present: Betty Boxer-Toutant, Carol Carli, Mary Pekkala, Paul Nelson, Sexton Steve Belo, City Manager Barry Givens

## Items Discussed:

- This special meeting was called to discuss and determine how the grub problem should be addressed at the cemetery.
- John Silvon, City Council member, told us at the beginning of the meeting that he is planning on attending our July meeting to give a presentation on Green Cemeteries.
- A letter from a community member prompted the debate about how to deal with the problem of grub damage. Discussion of perpetual care lots became a part of the meeting since the grubs are affecting perpetual care and non perpetual care sections.
- It was clarified that perpetual care lots are not only the new lot sections, but there are perpetual care lots in other sections at well.
- Typically no chemicals are used at the cemetery, so Sexton Steve Belo will reseed the affected areas with grass seed.

Meeting adjourned at 11:35 A.M.

Carol Carli, Member